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Basel, Mai 2022 
 

 
 
EKF Shogo Benkyokai 2022 and EKF Annual General Meeting 2022 
 

Dear national representatives 

 

At the moment there are around 60 shogo in Europe. During the last decade we successfully held 

European shogo seminars. The seminars were in form of a benkyokai - workshop. The topics included 

shooting technique, care-taking aspects and cultural background information. 

 

To further strengthen the bonds between the European shogo title holders, the EKF shidoiinkai 

encourages the member federations to attend another shogo seminar in City of Mersch in Luxembourg 

in the beginning of September. 

 

It is therefore with great pleasure that we send you the invitation for this event. Attached please find the 

detail information on the seminar, the application form and the summary sheet. Please return by mail 

the summary sheet to the local organiser. 

 

The AGM is also planned to take place in Mersch/Luxembourg on the Saturday evening during the 

EKF Shogo Benkyokai. Depending on the overall participation, non-shogo national representatives may 

join the Benkyokai on Saturday or Sunday. Further information will be sent out in due time. 

 

We are looking forward to welcoming you in Mersch in September. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Gérald Zimmermann    Tryggvi Sigurdsson 

EKF President     Chairman EKF Shidoiinkai 
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